
  

  

PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

14 August 2023 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 14 July 2023 regarding the convening of the High-level Forum 

on the Culture of Peace: “Promoting Culture of Peace in the Digital Era”, to be held on 31 August ° 

2023, I have the honour to enclose herewith the concept note and provisional programme of the 

event. The High-level Forum will now take place at 3:00 p.m. in Conference Room 4. 

There will be no pre-established list of speakers for the interactive discussion. Participants 

wishing to speak will be requested to press the microphone button on the console in front of them. 

Delegations speaking on behalf of a group of States are advised to approach the Secretariat at the 

start of the meeting. 

Given the limited time for the discussion, delegations are strongly encouraged to limit their 

interventions to three minutes for individual delegations and five minutes for those made on behalf 

of a group of States. Statements may be sent in advance to estatements@un.org to facilitate 

interpretation and posting of statements. 

For additional information, you may contact Mr. Fahad Alajmi (fahad.alajmi@un.org), 

Adviser and Mrs. Madiusca Batista (madiusca.batista@un.org), Deputy Team Leader on Peace 

and Security at my office. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
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